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November 4, 2022

Anthony M. Agliata, Director

Ocean County Department of Solid Waste Management
129 Hooper Avenue

P.O. Box 2191

Toms River, New Jersey 08754-2191

Dear Mr, Agliata,

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Sustainable Waste Management,
Bureau of Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Ocean County
District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated October 13, 2022. This amendment fo the
County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion to increase daily tonnages at the Ocean County Southern
Recycling Center (OCSRC) for both Class B/C material and specifically the acceptance of woodchips
located at the end of Haywood Road, Block 25, Lots 38 & 39 in Stafford Township.

The subject request also proposes County Plan inclusion to rectify certain inconsistencies between the

OCSRC General Approval and the County Plan. Specifically, OCSRC is requesting the following
modifications to the County Plan and match consistency with their Class B/C Recycling General

Approval:
- OCSRC is a Multi-Class B & C Recycling Facility.
- QCSRC is located at the end of Haywood Road in Stafford Township, Block 25, Lots 38 & 39.
- OCSRC is authorized to aécept brush, woodchips, and leaves.

- OCSRC is authorized to accept 175 tons per day (tpd) of brush/woodchips and 175 tpd of leaves,
This represents an increase of 75 tpd increase for both brush/woodchips and leaves.

- OCSRC is authorized fo accept leaves, brush, & woodchips from 7:30am-3:00pm Monday-
Saturday (Saturdays for residents only, no businesses).



Pursuant to NLJLA.C. 7:26-6.11(b)4, the inclusion for increase of capacity of any size of any existing
facility; and N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, fo rectify certain inconsistencies between the OCSRC General
Approval and the County Plan can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County
Plan inclusion to increase capacity and update certain inconsistencies, is hereby approved as an
administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff by e-mail
ai joanne.meclendon(@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,
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inwall, Section Chief
Bureau of Planning and Licensing



